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Term 4,  Week 7  
21st November, 2014 

CAPTAINS’ SPEECHES 
 

The 2015 School Captains’ election speeches 
will be held next Friday 28th November in the 
school hall.  Speeches will start at 11.30 with 
the girls speaking first. The boys will then 
follow and voting will be done on the day. We 
wish all those students nominating for this 
honour all the best. 
 
David Lewis 
Assistant Principal 

 

************** 

AWARDS 
The following students received a “You 
Can Do It Award” on Friday 14th 
November. 
 

K-B   Jack Broomham, Emily Tongue 
K-R   Nicholas Condrick, Angus Brennan 
Y1   Macie Thornton, Maddison Train 
Y2   Lakota Clarke, Ryan Sharp 
Y3   Toby Lloyd, Zach Williams 
Y4   Jock Button, Tanner Brown 
Y5   Morgan Painter, Jasmine Olrich 
Y6   Jaydan Betts, Emily Hughes 
 

Sol Arranz was presented with his 1st 
Service Award Certificate. 
 

Congratulations and well done to all these 
students. 

 
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to Lara Graham who has been 
selected to play in the North West Combined 
High Schools girls cricket team in 2015. This is 
a fantastic achievement for a primary school 
student to be selected in this team. Lara will 
compete in the State Championships in 
Armidale in March next year. 
 

Good luck to our girls cricket team who play 
Mullimbimby PS on Monday 24th at Riverside 8 
at 9.00 am.  Spectators welcome. 
 
David Lewis 

NOTELINK 
 Captains’ Speeches—Y5 
 Year 6 Farewell—Y5 
 Ten Pin Bowling—Yrs 5 & 6 
 CAPA Concert—Y6 
 Class Parties Yrs 3 and 4 
 
 

What’s Cooking in the Canteen 
 

Volunteers for next week are: 
 

Monday 24th November 
  Ally and Nancy Robinson  
 

Friday 28th November  
  Nanna Margaret & Lyn Darling 
 

Please think about your circumstances for next 
year. Have they changed? Is your baby starting 
school or now attending pre-school or day 
care? Would you be able to spare 4 hours per 
month, in air conditioned comfort to help out in 
the canteen? Perhaps you could team up with 
a friend, minding each other's smaller children 
so you could assist, thus both being able to 
help?  It will also get you out of the house for 
half a day and meet new friends!  
 

We are looking for committed volunteers to 
help us in 2015!  On the job training, no 
previous experience required.  Please text or 
call me, or the office with your details.  
 

We look forward to having you on board.....and 
so will your children or grandchildren.  
 

Remember, stay cool, drink lots of water and 
stay healthy. 

 
Marion Woods 
Canteen Manager   
0414 766 131 
 

CAPA CONCERT 
 

Students of music, the primary and infants 
school choirs and Years 3, 4, 5 drama and 
Year 6 dance, will be performing in the 
school hall on 5th December from 1.30pm.  
Parents and friends are invited to come. 



 

Kinder students have been busy working hard 
across all Key Learning Areas. In literacy we 
have been writing descriptions about zoo 
animals and applying some of the super six 
comprehension strategies to engage with texts. 
We have learnt to predict, connect and 
visualise when reading a text, to help us 
monitor our reading and improve our self-
correction rates. 
 

In maths we have been busy with assessments, 
working on time and data. It is amazing to see 
how much the children have improved 
throughout their first year of school.  
 

The students have had fun participating in 
drama and music activities this semester. They 
have enjoyed working collaboratively in groups 
for performances and being given the creative 
outlet that these subjects allow. We have some 
very talented students.  
 

 A huge thank you to our parent and friend 
helpers who have given their time to help in the 
classroom throughout the year. We were also 
lucky last week to have Miss Chloe Wentworth 
join us for work experience. Chloe did a 
fantastic job and the students adored her.   
 
 
Mrs Nikki Moxon & Mrs Emily Holcombe  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Only 3 ½  weeks to go until the end of the year! 
 

Please check uniform sizes for next year and 
donations of any outgrown ones will be very 
gratefully be received. 
 

I still have stock of black sport briefs to wear 
under tunics at the cost of $2 each.  Bargain! 
 

Don’t forget to check the lost property rack 
before the end of term. 
 
Karen Darling 
Clothing Pool Coordinator   
 
 
 

    Summer Holiday 
Junior Tennis Clinic 

 
Lake Keepit Sport and Recreation Centre will 
be holding a Summer Holiday Junior Tennis 
Clinic for 7 to 12 year olds  (Primary School 
Years 2—6) from 6th to 8th January 2015 
(beginners welcome).  
 

Cost for the three days will be $240.00.  Private 
transport will need to be arranged and 
participants can arrive at the centre for a 
9.00am start on Tuesday and be picked up 
from the centre at 4.00pm on the Thursday.  
With limited racquets available, participant are 
encouraged to bring their own.   
 

HOW TO ENROL—Call 13 13 02 to book and 
pay over the phone, or submit your enrolment 
with full payment online.  Enrolments close on 
Friday 19th December.  Book early to avoid 
disappointment. 
 

 If you would like any information or booking 
details please contact Lake Keepit Sport and 
Recreation Centre – Phone – 6769 7603 Email 
– lake.keepit@sport.nsw.gov.au 
 
 

 
 
 
 



November / December  2014 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

24 
Clothing Pool 
9.00-10.00am 

25 26 27 28 
Captains’ 

Speeches11.30 
 

Clothing Pool  
1.40-2.40pm 

 

Assembly  
2.40pm 

 

K Red item 
 

Gingerbread 
House 6.30pm 

 

Chess final Sat 29 

1 
Clothing Pool 
9.00-10.00am 

2 3 4 5 

CAPA Concert 
1.30pm 

 

 SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CLINICS 
         JANUARY 2015 

 

GREAT FUN FOR KIDS AGED 5-15 

         CAMP  1                     CAMP   2 
 5/1/15 to 8/1/15             12/1/15 to 15/1/15 
$75 or $20 per day        $75 or $20 per day 
 

8:30am to 11:30am daily 
 

CAMP INCLUDES 
PROFESSIONAL COACHING, FITNESS, 

TENNIS MOVEMENT, TEAMWORK, 
GAMES, DAILY GIVEAWAYS, PARTY & 

PRESENTATION 
 

Sign up online at 
www.perfromwithpowertennis.com.au 

 

For more information please contact Club 
Professional Mitch Power on 0434211461 or 

email mitch.power87@gmail.com 

FOSTER & KINSHIP 
CARER FORUM 

 

Are you a Carer 
Thinking of becoming a Carer 

Supporting a Carer 
 

Wednesday 3rd December  
10:00- 12:30pm 

Come along and meet other carers!  
Presenters: 

 Is your child starting a new class in 
2015? Strategies for transition 

 Sleep- Is your child struggling to fall or 
stay asleep? 

 What’s on these school holidays? Want 
a calendar? 

 RSVP: Sarah McMurtrie – Out of Home Care 
Coordinator 

 67 555 045/  
sarah.mcmurtrie@det.nsw.edu.au  


